BUILDING CODE COUNCIL
SUBCOMMITTEE OF COUNTY BUILDING OFFICIALS
MINUTES OF FEBRUARY 10, 2009 MEETING

Members in Attendance: Douglas Haigh, Timothy Hiu, Brian Kajikawa, and Ralph
Nagamine.

Staff present: Kerry Yoneshige and Ronald Tanaka, Department of Accounting
and General Services (DAGS)

Public: Via teleconference, Kraig Stevenson, Vernon Ta’'a, Plumbers Union 675,
Gregg Serikaku, Plumbing and Mechanical Contractor's Association

1.

2.

Timothy Hiu convened the meeting at 8:47a.m.

Minutes of the January 27, 2009 meeting were reviewed and approved with
one revision to item 10i which should read “units” instead of “unite”.

The UPC amendments were reviewed and the following revisions were

made.

a. Section 3-183-10; deleted

b. Section 3-183-13 K1(A); eliminate “professional” and replace with
“‘Hawaii licensed”

c. Section 3-183-13 K5 (N); change language to “The septic tank shall be
certified by a third party certification body accredited in accordance with
ISO/IEC guide 65, entitled “General requirements for bodies operating
product certification systems”. Delete 724.0 of section 3-183-7

d. Chapter 412.1; revised to add “and shall be permitted as shown in
Table 4-1

UPC provisions on medical gases will be addressed at the county level.

Grey water administrative rules to be adopted by the Department of Health
should acknowledge the State Building Code provisions.

Next meeting was scheduled for March 10, 2009 at 8:30 am. The purpose
of the meeting will be to review, discuss, and approve the 2006 UPC and
the final version of the amendments.

The meeting was adjourned at 9:30 am.



